Administrative Council Meeting Minutes
April 20, 2015
Attendees:  Dr. Michael Galyean, Dr. Michael Ballou, Jane Piercy, Ann Ulmer, Norman Martin, Dr. Phil Johnson, Dr. Steve Fraze, Dr. Mike Orth, Dr. Charles Klein, and Dr. Eric Hequet.
1. Minutes from the March 16, 2015 Administrative Council meeting were approved as distributed.

2. Dr. Galyean passed out information from the Student Success Center (SSC) regarding current numbers for apps/admits, scholarships, May 2015 expected graduates, as well as the SSC monthly complete/in progress report.

3. Dr. Galyean reported that the summer budgets have been submitted.  A supplemental budget request has also been submitted (but not yet approved), as not all budget requests were able to be fulfilled.  It was also noted that chairs need to be thinking ahead for the 2016 summer budgets, as it’s not likely we will have the amount of lapsed salary resources to use to help cover faculty summer salaries next year, especially for independent study courses.  Faculty will need to begin looking at other ways to fund their summer salaries through grants, contracts, etc., and/or teaching of formal courses.
4. Dr. Galyean announced that the university has a new faculty ombudsman.  Jean Scott, professor in the College of Human Sciences, has been hired.  In this role she will serve as an impartial facilitator between faculty and their supervisors and sometimes between faculty and students or staff.  He encouraged the chairs to let their faculty know about the ombudsman position and that Professor Scott will be a good confidential resource (to the extent possible by law), to help facilitate communication, clarify procedures, and assist with conflict resolution.  A web page for the ombudsman should be available in the near future.
5. Dr. Galyean, on behalf of Dr. David Weindorf, discussed the issue of faculty not being notified when a student drops from a class.  Dr. Weindorf believes that if a student was required to obtain the faculty member’s signature, it would:  1) notify the professor so they can close that student out of their grade book, stop sending e-mails as to why they missed class, exams, etc.;  and 2) it would also give the professor the opportunity to discuss with the student why they believe they need to drop the class.  The professor could possibly intervene and advise the student of other options for them to get help other than just dropping the class.  It was suggested that Dr. Weindorf contact the Office of the Registrar to see if it might be possible for them to begin a process of sending e-mails to professors to notify them when students have dropped their courses (if a requirement to obtain a signature cannot be implemented).
6. Other

Dr. Galyean noted that the CASNR Booth at the Houston Livestock Show and Rodeo (HLSR) was a success, but would like to figure out a way to decrease the costs of maintaining the booth for the full 3-week period.
Dr. Galyean reported on the Strategic Committee for Regional Campuses meeting that was held on April 15th to discuss expanding Texas Tech University’s regional sites.  President Nellis has placed an emphasis on regional campuses for not only helping to increase enrollment, but to also expand the footprint of Texas Tech in the state.  Current regional sites/centers include:  El Paso, Fredericksburg, Highland Lakes (in Marble Falls), Junction, Waco and Collin (in McKinney).  Potential sites they are looking to partner with include:  Houston Community College (in Katy), Hill College, North Central Texas College, Odessa College, Hutto Higher Education Center, City of Arlington, and Tarrant County Community College.

Dr. Mike Ballou met with the graduate school and reported there is a concern that fall 2015 graduate admits are low.  There may be some additional strategies announced in the near future to try to get more graduate students admitted.  Dr. Ballou also noted that the graduate school is transitioning to a new program called “Recruiter” for graduate student admittance.  CASNR has purchased six licenses for this program, one for each department.  There will be a fee to maintain this license each year, which will be the responsibility of each department.  If a department needs more than one license, they will be responsible for those additional costs as well.

Dr. Ballou reported that a memo had been received from the graduate school regarding the budget request we made for additional monies for fall 2015.  They asked for CASNR to identify strategic priorities and submit those to them for consideration of the additional budget request.

Dr. Eric Hequet reported that PSS has hired a new soil physics faculty member.  Dr. Sanjit Deb will begin his new position on July 1.  The genomics position is still in process, and two candidates will be visiting campus in the next few weeks for interviews.  PSS has made some land requests for additional research space around the Quaker Avenue area and also by FBRI.  They hope to know by the end of the month if they will receive permission to use the areas requested.

Dr. Hequet also noted that new regulations being placed on distance education courses regarding closed captioning may cause many faculty to do away with their distance education courses.  The process to add the closed captioning text is very time-consuming and not feasible for the professors.  He also reported that Dr. Cliff Fedler, Sr. Associate Dean in the Graduate School, indicated that a combined BS-MS degree cannot currently be offered.  He did advise, however, to go ahead and complete the paperwork so that once the door opens for this degree program to be offered, it will be ready to be submitted.  Dr. Hequet announced that Dr. Noureddine Abidi received a Fulbright Fellowship to Belgium as well as one of the President’s Mid-Career Awards, Dr. David Weindorf received the Faculty International Scholarship Award (given by the Office of International Affairs), Dr. Ed Hellman was recognized by the Texas Wine & Grape Growers Association with the T. V. Munson Award, and Dr. Jennifer Moore-Kucera has been elected as the Chair-Elect of the Soil Biology and Biochemistry Division for the Soil Science Society of America.

Jane Piercy reported that the government internship interviews went well and they had an excellent group of students apply.  She will attend the Texas American Society of Landscape Architecture (ASLA) reception that will be held in Galveston this week.  Jane encouraged everyone to attend the CASNR 50th + Class Reunion that will be held on May 7th.  It will begin at 11:00 a.m. in the McKenzie-Market Alumni Center.  In addition, the Texas Tech Foundation Board will focus their quarterly meeting on the Texas Tech Equestrian Center, and a dinner will be held there the evening of May 7th.

Dr. Galyean also reminded everyone of the CASNR Honors Banquet that will be held on Friday, April 24th, beginning at 6:30 p.m. at the International Cultural Center.
Dr. Phil Johnson noted AAEC has received approximately 25+ applications for their open position, and they will begin reviewing these to get the interview process started soon.
Dr. Mike Orth reported two out of three rodeo coach interviews have been completed in AFS, and one of the two companion animal positions has been filled.  Dr. Alexandra Protopopova will begin her new position on June 1.  He also noted the annual AFS Awards Banquet was held this past week.

Dr. Charles Klein will attend the Texas ASLA meeting in Galveston this week.  The Texas Tech Chapter of ASLA will have a booth at the meeting.  Submissions for the ASLA Merit Award will begin soon, and Senior Project presentations will be held May 5-6 at the TLPDC in room 153.

Dr. Steve Fraze announced the AEC Ag Communications position has been filled.  Dr. Courtney Gibson will begin her new role on September 1.  The AEC faculty have been busy helping conduct the area and state FFA CDE contests.  The last (state) contest will be held this weekend and will conclude a three-week series of contests.
Ann Ulmer attended the SBIR-STTR workshop, and noted that these grants require a different writing process than what faculty are normally used to.  She also noted that if faculty members decide to apply for any of these grants, they will need to have a small business sponsorship.  Please contact Ann for more information if you are interested.  She also knows of someone on campus that has been through the process and can be contacted for any help or questions regarding these grants.
Norman Martin wanted to make everyone aware that there seems to be an IT issue with posting events on TechAnnounce.  The events form seems to be “browser specific,” so if you are having problems it most likely is because of the internet browser you are using (he was finally able to post an event using Google Chrome).  Also, CASNR is in the midst of migrating our college website over to the new software being used on the Texas Tech website.  We are scheduled to begin the rollover sometime this summer, but he noted it will probably be a long, slow process.
